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Bird Walk, Potluck, & Annual Meeting  

Valle Crucis Community Park, July 18, 2017  

Photos (except for Scarlet Tanager) by Monty Combs  

2017 Sue Wells Research Grant Recipient 

 Once again we used the Annual Membership Meeting as the setting to award the Sue Wells 

Research Grant. This yearõs winner, Tyler Pyle , was presented with a check for $500 to support 

his research. He is looking at the influence of parasitism on Eastern Bluebird offspring as well as 

the influence of blood borne disease on bluebirds. Tyler is a graduate student at Appalachian State 

University.  

 For the first time we also awarded a runner-up grant. Chelsea Corrigan , from Western 

Carolina University, has been given $250 to support her research on the variation in fear respons-

es of urban and rural Eastern Bluebird nestlings. 

 We have asked both students to write up their research, when complete, for a future edi-

tion of High Country Hoots so we can all read about what they learned. In addition, Tyler will pre-

sent a program at one of our monthly meetings to discuss his results. We look forward to learn-

ing what they found.  

Searching for the Sora.  

A beautiful Scarlet 

Tanager  came out 

of hiding for all of us 

to enjoy.              

Photo: Judi Sawyer 

Guy McGrane was recognized 

as HCAS Volunteer of the 

Year  and was presented with a 

Mast General Store gift card. 

Taking care of business. 
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 At the HCAS annual meeting on July 18, the membership elected Vice President Richard Gray and Treasurer Janet Paulette to sec-

ond terms.  There were no nominations for President at the meeting.  However, we are happy to announce that since that meeting, the 

Board of Directors, in accordance with the HCAS Bylaws, nominated and elected Debbie Shetterly as President of HCAS !  We 

thank her for being willing to serve in this important role. 

 Debbie and her husband, Jimmy, moved to Todd from Polk Coun-

ty, NC.  She had been working out of the Asheville office of The Nature 

Conservancy doing stewardship and land protection work. Since her 

move here, she continues to volunteer for The Nature Conservancy 

and also does independent consulting work in conservation. She and 

Jimmy have been active in HCAS, for example, helping with the native 

plant area at Valle Crucis Community Park, and participating in bird 

walks whenever possible. 

 In addition to the three officers mentioned above, the present 

Board also includes Secretary Janet Palmer ; Programs & Field 

Trips Chair Martha Cutler ; Conservation Chair Guy McGrane ; 

and Past President Bob Cherry .  The terms of the at-large members 

expired at the end of the annual meeting. Up to six at-large Board mem-

bers will be elected by the current seven-person Board (officers and com-

mittee chairs) in the near future, followed by an announcement on the 

Yahoo group email and on the HCAS Facebook page.  We encourage 

anyone interested in serving on the Board as an at-large member to let a member of the Board know of your interest. 

 We thank Kristen Content , Sheryl McNair , Anna Pierce , and Beverly Saltonstall  for all their contributions to the opera-

tion of HCAS and hope they will consider serving again.  We especially thank Bob Cherry for his guidance and leadership of the Board 

during the period the presidency has been vacant. 

HCAS Board of Directors 

Third Tuesdays 

 Birding & Exploring the Pond Mountain Game Lands 

 Tuesday, August 15, 2017 

   In the last newsletter, we learned about Pond Mountain Game Lands through Clifton Avery õs article and photos.  On August 15, 

weõll have the opportunity to learn from Clifton in person at the 

monthly HCAS meeting at 6:30 p.m. at the Holiday Inn Express in 

Boone. 

 Clifton Avery (on the far right in the photo) will be speaking 

about how best to explore, and specifically bird, the Pond Mountain 

Game Lands, located in northwestern Ashe County, NC. He will 

also give a brief overview of who the North Carolina Wildlife Re-

sources Commission (NCWRC) is and what they do and will talk 

about the history of Pond Mountain.  Clifton is a biological techni-

cian for NCWRC and a bird-watching tour guide for Ventures Bird-

ing Tours.  He has previously worked for Audubon North Carolina 

studying Golden-winged Warblers and has worked on various bird 

projects in South America. Clifton has a bachelorõs degree in biology 

from Appalachian State University.      
Photo: Erica Perez 

From left, Debbie Shetterly, Al Hooks, Alyson Browett, 

Bob Cherry, Richard Gray, and Jimmy Shetterly  at VCCP.   

Photo:  Janet Palmer. 


